
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

As you may already be aware, Relationships and Sex Education (RSE), along with Health Education, is now part of the 

National Curriculum. This change took place as of September 2020.  

As part of our school’s wider Personal, Social and Health Education programme, your child will soon receive lessons on 

relationships, sexual health and personal safety. Schools are required to consult with parents when developing and 

reviewing their policies for Relationships Education and RSE, which may inform schools’ decisions on when and how 

certain content is covered.  

The purpose of the upcoming curriculum is to provide knowledge and understanding of safe and healthy relationships 

based on respect. This is to encourage the development of safe and healthy relationships throughout life. The subject is 

designed to help children from all backgrounds build positive and safe relationships, and to thrive in modern Britain. 

Details of the lesson content are enclosed with this letter. 

You do have a right to withdraw your child from sex education delivered as part of RSE in secondary schools which, unless 

there are exceptional circumstances, will be granted up to three terms before your child turns 16. At this point, if the child 

themselves wishes to receive sex education rather than be withdrawn they are free to do so. If you do wish to make this 

request, it must be done in writing to the headteacher, Mrs Sweeney. 

If you do choose to withdraw your child we must make you aware that: 

• Your child will not be in the classroom during non-statutory sex and relationship education lessons. 

• We anticipate that you will provide instruction on sex and relationship education to your child in your home. 

• Your child will continue to be assessed on their understanding as part of PSHE lessons. 

There is no right to withdraw from Relationships Education at secondary level and we believe the content of these subjects 

– such as family, friendship, safety (including online safety) – are important for all children to be taught. However, we are 

confident you will share our enthusiasm for the successful implementation of the new PSHE curriculum, which we feel will 

benefit all of our students. We are looking forward to sharing further information in due course.  

If you would like to provide feedback on our new RSHE policy, please attend the parents session on the 22nd of September 

in which I will be attending to receive any comments and answer questions. 

You are welcome to contact me to discuss the programme further.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

Mrs Dennis 

PSHE Coordinator and Head of Year 7 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

Year/ 

age 

Being Me in My World Celebrating 
Difference 

Dreams and Goals Healthy Me Relationships Changing Me 

 

Y
e
a
r 

7
 (

1
1
-1

2
) 

Unique me, 
differences & 
conflict, my 
influences, peer 
pressure, online 
safety, sexting, 
consequences, 
online legislation 

Bullying, prejudice & 
discrimination, 
Equality Act, 
bystanders, 
stereotyping, 
challenging negative 
behaviour and 
attitudes 

Celebrating success, 
identifying goals, 
employment, 
learning from 
mistakes, 
overcoming 
challenges, planning 
skills, safe & unsafe 
choices, substances, 
gangs, exploitation, 
emergency first aid 

Stress and 
anxiety, managing 
mental health, 
physical activity 
and mental 
health, effects 
of substances, 
nutrition, sleep, 
vaccination and 
immunisation, 
importance of 
information on 
making health 
choices 

Characteristics of 
healthy 
relationships, 
healthy romantic 
relationships, 
consent, 
relationships and 
change, emotions 
within friendships, 
being discerning, 
assertiveness, sexting 

Puberty changes, 
FGM, breast 
flattening/ironing, 
responsibilities of 
parenthood, types of 
committed 
relationships, 
happiness 
and intimate 
relationships, 
media and self-
esteem, self-
image, 
brain changes in 
puberty, sources of 
help and support 

 

Y
e
a
r 

8
 (

1
2
-1

3
) 

Self-identity, family 
and identity, 
stereotypes, 
personal beliefs 
and judgements, 
managing 
expectations, first 
impressions, 
respect for the 
beliefs of others. 

Active listening 

Positive change 
made by others, 
how positive 
behaviour affects 
feelings of 
wellbeing, social 
injustice, 
inequality, 
community 
cohesion and 
support, multi- 
culturalism, race 
and religion, 
prejudice, LGBT+ 
bullying 

Long-term goals, 
skills, 
qualifications, 
careers, money 
and happiness, 
ethics and mental 
wellbeing, budgeting, 
variation in income, 
positive and negative 
impact of money, 
online legal 
responsibilities, 
gambling issues 

Long-term 
physical health, 
responsibility 
for own health, 
dental health, 
stress triggers, 
substances and 
mood, legislation 
associated with 
substances, 
exploitation and 
substances, 
medicine, 
vaccinations, 
immunisation 

Blood donation 

Positive relationship 
with self, social 
media and 
relationship with 
self, negative self-
talk, managing a 
range of 
relationships, 
personal space, 
online etiquette, 
online privacy 
and personal safety, 
coercion, unhealthy 
balance of power in 
relationships, 
sources of support 

Types of close 
intimate 
relationships, 
physical 
attraction, legal 
status of 
relationships, 
behaviours in 
healthy and 
unhealthy 
romantic 
relationships, 
pornography, 
sexuality, 
alcohol and risky 
behaviour 

 

Y
e
a
r 

9
 (

1
3
-1

4
) 

Perceptions about 
intimate 
relationships, 
consent, sexual 
exploitation, peer 
approval, 
grooming, 
radicalization, 
county lines, risky 
experimentation, 
positive and 
negative self- 
identity, abuse and 
coercion, coercive 
control 

Protected 
characteristics, 
Equality Act, phobic 
and racist language, 
legal consequences 
of bullying and hate 
crime, sexism, 
ageism, positive and 
negative language, 
banter, bullying in 
the workplace, direct 
and indirect 
discrimination, 
harassment, 
victimisation. 
Prejudice, 
discrimination and 
stereotyping 

Personal strengths, 
health goals, 
SMART planning, 
links between body 
image and mental 
health, non- 
financial dreams 
and goals, mental 
health and ill health, 
media manipulation, 
self-harm, anxiety 
disorders, eating 
disorders, 
depression. 

Misperceptions 
about young 
peoples’ health 
choices, physical 
and psychological 
effects of alcohol, 
alcohol and the 
law, alcohol 
dependency, drug 
classification, 
supply and 
possession 
legislation, 
emergency 
situations, 
first aid, CPR, 
substances and 
safety, sources 
of advice and 
support 

Power and control in 
intimate 
relationships, 
risk in intimate 
relationships, 
importance of sexual 
consent, 
assertiveness skills, 
sex and the law, 
pornography and 
stereotypes, 
contraception 
choices, family 
planning, STIs, 
support and advice 
services 

Mental health 
stigma, triggers, 
support strategies, 
managing 
emotional changes, 
resilience and how 
to improve it, 
reflection on 
importance of sleep 
in relation to mental 
health, reflection 
on body and 
brain changes, 
stereotypes 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

 

Being Me in My 
World 

Celebrating 
Difference 

Dreams and 
Goals 

Healthy Me Relationships Changing Me 

 

Human rights, 
societal freedom, 
understanding 
safety in UK and 
beyond, ending 
relationships 
safely, stages of 
grief, loss and 
bereavement, 
social media 
and culture, use of 
online data, 
threats to online 
safety, online 
identity, assessing 
and managing risk 

Equality including 
in the workplace, 
in society, in 
relationships. 
Equality and 
vulnerable 
groups. Power 
and control 

Impact of 
physical health in 
reaching goals, 
relationships and 
reaching goals, 
work/life balance, 
connections and 
impact on mental 
health, benefits 
of helping others, 
online profile and 
impact on future 
goals 

Improving health, 
sexual health, 
blood-borne 
infections, self- 
examination, diet 
and long-term 
health, misuse 
of prescription 
drugs, common 
mental health 
disorders, 
positive impact 
of volunteering, 
common threats 
to health including 
chronic disease, 
epidemics, misuse 
of antibiotics 

Organ donation 

Stem cells 

Sustaining long-
term 
relationships, 
relationship 
choices, ending 
relationships 
safely, 
consequences 
of relationships 
ending e.g. bullying, 
revenge porn, grief-
cycle. Divorce and 
separation, impact 
of family breakup on 
children, 
understanding love, 
fake news and 
rumour- mongering, 
abuse in teenage 
relationships. 
Legislation, 
support and 
advice 

Impact of societal 
change on young 
people, role 
of media on societal 
change, reflection 
on change so far 
and how to manage 
it successfully, 
decision making, 
sexual identity 
gender, spectrum of 
sexuality, 
stereotypes 
in romantic 
relationships, 
sexual identity 
and risk, family 
change, sources of 
support. 

 

Y e a r 1 1
 

( 1 5 - 1 6 ) 

Autumn 1 
 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 

 

 

Being Me in My 
World 

 

Dreams and 
Goals 

Healthy Me Relationships 

 

Y
e
a
r 

1
1
 (

1
5

-1
6
) 

Equality in 
relation to 
disability 
including hidden, 
consequences 
of not adhering 
to Equality Act, 
employers’ 
responsibilities, 
benefits of 
multicultural 
societies, 
impact of unfair 
treatment on 
mental health, 

misuse of power, 
campaigning for 
equality 

 
Aspiration on; 
career, finances, 
relationships, 
health. Skills 
identification, 
realistic goals, 
gambling, 
financial 
pressure, debt, 
dream jobs, skill 
set, education 
and training 
options, long- 
term relationship 

dreams and 
goals, parenting 
skills and 
challenges, 
resilience, what 
to do when 
things go wrong 

Managing anxiety 
and stress, 
exam pressure, 
concentration 
strategies, work- 
life balance, 
sexual health, 
hygiene, self- 
examination, 
STIs, sexual 
pressure, fertility, 
contraception, 
pregnancy facts 
and myths, 

identifying a range 
of health risks and 
strategies for 
staying safe 

Stages of intimate 
relationships, 
positive and 
negative 
connotations of sex, 
protecting sexual 
and reproductive 
health, 
safely ending 
relationships, 
spectrum of gender 
and sexuality, 
LGBT+ rights and 
protection under the 
Equality 
Act, “coming out” 
challenges, 
LGBT+ media 
stereotypes, 
power, control 
and sexual 
experimentation, 
forced marriage, 
honour-based 

violence, FGM and 
other abuses, hate 
crime, sources of 
support 

 

Ye
ar

 1
0

 (
1

4
-1

5
 


